
Minutes of Hilmarton Parish Council Meeting held on Wednesday 4th September 2019 in Hilmarton Community Room at 8.00pm.
Councillors Present
M Wilkins, J Henly, J McFadzean, R Fry, L Hays, W Leaning, M Jeary, J Files and D Rhodes
Wiltshire Councillor Christine Crisp.

2 Governors from Hilmarton Primary School
Clerk: Jacquie Henly
Item 1 Apologies for absence
1.1 There were no apologies as all councilors were present.

The meeting was adjourned.  A short presentation by the two Hilmarton School Governors present at the meeting followed.

The meeting reopened 

Item 2 – Declarations of Interest in items on the Agenda
2.1 There were no declarations of interest in items on the agenda.

Item 3 – Minutes of the last meeting
3.1 Minutes from the Parish Council meeting dated 1st May 2019 were approved by all present and signed by the Chairman.
Item 4 – To discuss Items on the Clerks Report previously circulated to members
4.1 Reported to Wiltshire Council Planning department comments from the Parish Council relating to planning

applications received since May 2019.

4.2 Informed Mark Edwards from the Calne Area Parish Forum of the Hilmarton Parish Council decision to support the copse project this by £50. 

4.3 Contacted PCSO Nicole Sheppard regarding the issue of pavement parking in Poynder Place. 

4.4 Submitted the accounts to the External Auditors.

4.5 Sourced a supplier and obtained quotes for the bird deterrent strips to be discussed at the September meeting.

4.6 Had confirmation from the external auditors that the accounts have been received and that unless there is any correspondence from local electors during the period for the exercise for public rights that requires them to contact us, we will not hear from them again with reference to the 2018/2019 accounts.
4.7 Confirmed to Wiltshire Council there is no objection to planning application 19/05315/FUL.

4.8 Contacted PCSO’s regarding another incident of car keying in Compton Road.  They assured us they would investigate and follow up any leads. 

4.9  Contacted Matt Perrot to see if we could find a solution to the metal barriers at the end of the alleyway coming from Poynder Place into Lammas close as wheelchair access was difficult.  Met Matt on site with Cllr Henly and it was agreed Matt will arrange for the area to be resurfaced, a large concrete post will be removed and the neighbouring hedge will be cut back, hopefully this will make maneuverability much easier. 

4.10 Contacted Matt Perrot to ask for assistance to clear the Compton Road after tree branches fell into road.  We have also asked Wiltshire Council to contact the landowners of trees along Compton Road to have a survey carried out, as we believe the trees to be unsafe and dangerous. Matt Perrot has requested a meeting with Cllr Wilkins next week to hopefully give an update on progress. 
4.11 Liaised with the Area Board regarding the Grant for the Take A Seat project, as we need to extend the completion date of the project.

4.12 Cllr Henly completed a survey of our grit bins and Clerk requested top ups where required. 

4.13 Informed Cllrs of various planning applications and gave feedback to WC as required.   

4.14 Gathered information for a Hilmarton Parish Emergency Plan circulated to Members and requested

help in completing the form. 

4.15 Adapted the NALC Model Financial Standing Orders ready for adoption at the September meeting.
4.16 Circulated an article on footpaths and bridleways and included an item for discussion at the September meeting.

4.17 Requested that Rospa carry out an annual inspection on Hilmarton Play Park every September, this is to take advantage of the heavily discounted inspection price.   

Item 5 – Footpaths and Bridleways in the Parish
5.1  Cllr Files confirmed he had requested a copy of an official map of footpaths and bridleways in the Parish from Wiltshire Council.  Cllr Crisp gave him an additional contact, Sally Madgwick, incase he encountered any problems in obtaining a copy.  Once the map is received it will be checked to ensure any regularly used footpaths/bridleways are identified on the map. 

Item 6 – Emergency Plan
6.1 The Clerk had previously circulated the Emergency Plan to all members and had asked for help in filling in the areas highlighted in red.  Most of the areas highlighted were covered and members agreed to contact suggested potential volunteers and then pass the relevant details to the Clerk once it was confirmed they would be willing to help if required.
Item 7 – Finance 
7.1 Account balances inclusive of all cheques written and deposits made up to end of August 2019 Current Account: £1409.08   Deposit Account: £22104.63 

7.2 
	Payment Detail
	Payee
	Amount

	T/F 20.5.19
	Community First - Subs
	                      40.00

	T/F 30.5.19
	Came & Co - Insurance
	                     419.69

	T/F 30.5.19
	WALC - Subs
	                    288.22

	T/F 1.7.19
	J Henly – Clerk Salary Apr-June
	                     931.02

	T/F 1.7.19
	Kevin Iles House and Garden Services
	                     192.00

	
	
	

	
	Paid In
	Amount

	1.5.19
	April Interest
	8.06

	1.6.19
	May Interest
	11.73

	1.7.19
	June Interest
	11.08

	1.7.19
	HMRC VAT Refund
	50.41


7.3 A model Financial Standing Orders as recommended by NALC had been previously circulated to members this was approved and adopted for use by Hilmarton Parish Council. 

7.4 It was resolved that Cllr McFadzean will sign off the bank reconciliation every quarter to comply with the new financial standing orders adopted in the previous item. 

7.5 The New Lease Agreement for the use of land for Hilmarton Play Park was signed by Cllrs Wilkins and McFadzean. 

Item 8 - Planning
8.1 Updates on planning applications had previously been circulated and was approved by all present.

8.2 Cllr Crisp said she had spoken to the planning officer regarding the outstanding application at Highway.

She is still awaiting an ecological assessment report but there is a backlog of studies to be carried out so it might take some time for it to be completed.  Highways have raised objections to the application but the officer is looking at ways to alleviate some of the concerns raised and will introduce various conditions if the application is passed.     

Item 9 – Exchange of Information
9.1  Cllr Henly reported that he had attended the Neighbourhood Watch presentation at Devizes HQ back in July.  He said that he would like to get a scheme up and running again in the Parish.  This will be made an agenda item for the next meeting.  
9.2 Cllr Crisp reported that Neighbourhood Plans are proving to be very effective in planning decisions made by the local planning authority.  She felt this news might be encouraging to members as they were in the early stages of putting together a plan for Hilmarton Parish. 

9.3 Cllr Files asked about a pre-inspection for the Play Park in Hilmarton.  Cllr Wilkins confirmed he had already checked it over and had made a repair to the slide. Cllr Wilkins also confirmed new sides for the slide would need to be fabricated in the future.

9.4 Cllr Files asked if a price had been obtained for the bird spikes.  The Clerk confirmed this was an oversight on her part and would obtain a price as soon as possible. 

9.5 Cllr Leaning reported the speed of traffic in Goatacre was still a concern and there were volunteers willing to participate in Community Speed Watch.  Cllr Wilkins said he was still awaiting the registration forms to be sent from the willing volunteers.  Further copies of the forms will be sent to Cllr Leaning for circulation.

9.6 Cllr Hays reported that she and Cllr Leaning had attended the open evening at MOD Lyneham.  Feedback stated there is a new battalion which are soon to be relocating to the Lyneham base, this would mean approximately 500 more people moving into the area.  MOD confirmed they had housing stock to accommodate the new arrivals.  MOD also informed visitors that maintenance of the power packs was due to be carried out soon, so there may be more noise than usual coming from the site.  Work is hopefully going to be limited during the hours of 9-5 Monday to Friday.  

It was agreed Hilmarton Parish Council need to establish a contact with MOD Lyneham. 

9.7 Cllr McFadzean reported some fly tipping on the side of the road close to Spillmans Farm.  She will report this to WC and request removal. 

9.8 Cllr Jeary reported an overgrown footpath in Poynder Place. The Clerk will contact two residents and Cllr Files will contact a resident in Poynder Place and another in the Swindon Road.  

Item 10 – Date of the Next Meeting
10.1    The next meeting of Hilmarton Parish Council is scheduled for Wednesday 4th December 2019. 
Item 11 - Close of the Meeting
11.1  The meeting closed at 9.32pm 
Signed …………………………………………….  Date …………………………………..  

Chairman             

